
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

  
 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 
School closure – Friday 24th November Inset Day 
Reminder that we are closed tomorrow and look forward to seeing our children back on Monday 27th November. 
 
Parent Forum 
At this week’s well attended and very constructive meeting, we discussed a range of topics such as the success of wearing PE kit on 
PE days, communication with parents, homework, reading records, after school clubs, attendance and food tasting. Some good 
suggestions were made that will help us make further improvements as well as the opportunity to explain school procedures and 
policies. Thanks to all who were in attendance for their contributions. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Girls’ Football Tournament 
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Attendance for week beginning 20th November 2023 

Ash 96.74% 

Birch 87.50% 

Oak   86.50% 

 1B 97.22%           

 1G 96.15%            

 1S 93.23%           

 2C 94.74%           

 2F 73.24%           

 2G 94.44%          

 3F 92.86%              

 3G 94.17%              

 3H 98.21%             

 4A 95.37%             

 4L 96.63%             

 4T 90.87%            

 5G 81.02%             

 5H 94.20%   

 5W 91.20%             

 

 6C 97.50% 

 6D 94.00% 

 6F 94.57% 

 

Well done to Ash, 1B, 1G, 3H, 4A, 4L and 6C with attendance above 95%. 
Overall attendance since September 2023: 93.97% 

← 

 

Hi, my name is Rachel and I’m the Children’s Commissioner for 

England. I have launched this survey, The Big Ambition, to hear 

from all children and young people in England aged between 6 
and 18 years old. Adults can answer on behalf of a child or 

young person aged up to 18. Turn to page 10 for more 

information and the survey link 

On Tuesday afternoon, our girls’ football team travelled to 
Raglan to take part in their first football tournament. The girls 
have only had a few training sessions this year and have been 
really enjoying learning how to play the game. We played in 
two games and the girls showed fantastic enthusiasm and 
sportsmanship to keep going, even when the score line wasn’t 
in their favour. Despite our team being predominantly Year 5, 
the girls didn’t let facing Year 6’s faze them and didn’t stop 
running in both games. Although we didn’t end up winning the 
tournament, the girls left with a big smile on their faces and 
can’t wait for the next match already! 
A special shout out to goalkeeper Phoebe, who caught the eye 
of two different football coaches with some spectacular saves 
to keep the girls in the games. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

SCHOOL YEAR 2023/2024 – upcoming dates 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

December  Cardless Christmas & Food Bank Donations 

Mon 4th Dec n/a Reception Open Day for prospective new parents/children 

Thursday 7th Dec Y4 Recorder Concert 10:45 - Square Hall 

Tue 12th Dec Y1 Year 1 Nativity 9:15am – Round Hall 

Wed 13th Dec Y1 Year 1 Nativity 9:15am – Round Hall 

Thu 14th Dec Y1-6 
End of Term Certificate Assemblies - Square Hall 

9am Years 4 to 6; 10am Years 1 to 3 

Fri 15th Dec Y2 Year 2 Christmas Singing 2:45pm – Round Hall 

Mon 18th Dec 
EYFS/KS1 

all 

Santa visit 

Christmas Parties pm 

Tue 19th Dec 

 

All 

KS2 

Nursery 

Christmas Dinner 

Talent Show 

Final Day of the term 

Wed 20th Dec all End of term – finish at 1:30pm 

21/12/23 – 

05/01/24 
all Christmas Holidays 

Mon 8th Jan 24 all Inset Day – school closed 

Tue 9th Jan 24 all Start Spring Term 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In November we focus on 

 
These pupils received a certificate this week: 

 

Abdulmateen 1B, Kuzey 1G, Victor 1S, Esmae 2C, Mika’il 2G, Noa 2F, Aiden 3F, Emeent 3H, Rosa 3W,       

Oscar 4A, Marloryne 4L, Sofie 4T, Cameron 5G, Angel 5H, Abdul 5W, Harley-Mark 6C, Emin 6D, Yasmine 6F 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

November Family Home-learning Project  

 

Our school value for the month of November is Explore. This value is 

all about trying new things, valuing fresh experiences, ideas and the 

beliefs of others. It is about being creative and having a go because 

there is always something new to learn and find out.   

 

This month, we would like you to have a go at something new as a family and then share your 

experience at the end of the month. Have a look at some of the suggestions below – the 

choice is YOURS and the options are limitless.  

• Cook and try a different meal – perhaps from another culture or tradition 

• Learn a new skill  

• Learn a new language  

• Go for a walk or small adventure somewhere different – local or otherwise  

• Try a new fitness activity or exercise together  

 

Anything! 

Just as in October, you can present your experience at the end of the month 

however you would like – work together as a family or with friends.  

• A written report  

• A poster with facts and drawings of something ‘new’ you tried 

• Write a speech and record yourself  

• Share a photograph or film of you having a go  

• Design and make a model  

 

Projects are due by the 1st December. 

We can’t wait to see what you come up with this month. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Twitter @pow_primary                                                    Instagram pow_primary                                                                       

                                                                

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=
file:///D:/Prince%20of%20Wales/Newsletters/Newsletter%202022-2023/March%202023/Instagram%20pow_primary


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Nursery children can now enjoy their learning outside on hot sunny days thanks to our new canopies that 

offer much needed shade. We also have a new adventure trail that all EYFS can use. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One hand = true 

Two hands = false 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 Click here to take the survey 
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